
<Insert your name and address here>
<Insert Date Here>

Entertainment Licensing

Leeds City Council, Civic Hall

Leeds, LS1 1UR

entertainment.licensing@leeds.gov.uk
Dear Leeds City Council,
Re application for renewal of SEV Licences <Include Venue Reference Numbers and names here>

I would like to register an objection to the above licences being renewed on the following grounds:

I believe that having any sexual establishments in Leeds is incompatible with the Council’s Child Friendly Leeds policy, the Equality Act 2010 and the Violence Against Women Strategy.   
In the current economic climate Leeds should take note of the Local Government Association’s identification of 72% of council officers believing that clustering of sex establishments is damaging their local economy.  
There is an established link between crime and sex establishments, in relation to sexual offences, in addition there is anecdotal evidence that they are linked to organised crimes such as trafficking and drug dealing, an example of this being Blue Coyote which used to operate in Leeds. The economic climate is also putting more pressure on the women working in sex establishments to offer sexual services both on and off the premises, so providing a gateway into prostitution.

Furthermore, the 2013 Leeds City Council Sex Establishment Policy clearly states that a majority of residents in Leeds consider SEVs to be inappropriate in the vicinity of premises with particularly sensitive uses. These included:

· Schools and other areas of education

· Play areas/parks

· Youth facilities

· Residential areas

· Women’s refuge facilities

· Family leisure facilities such as cinemas, theatres and concert halls

· Places of worship

· Places used for celebration or commemoration

· Cultural leisure facilities such as libraries, museums

· Retail shopping areas

· Historic buildings

It is a feature of Leeds City Centre that it is a compact area where people live, work, shop and spend leisure time in close proximity; in fact it prides itself on this feature.  For example, much student accommodation is located in the city centre. I therefore feel that these venues should not have their licences renewed on the basis that they are in the vicinity of more than one premises used for the above reasons.
Leeds is a diverse city with a variety of cultures and faiths, representing around 11% of the city.  Women from a range of communities are intimidated by the proximity of these clubs and are less likely or willing to travel around the city at night when confronted by the operation of and advertising for sex establishments.

Research has shown that wherever lap-dance and strip clubs appear, women’s quality of life deteriorates as a result, with increased reports of rape.  These establishments licence the objectification of women for money.  This actively damages women and girls living and working around lap-dancing clubs as well as the women working within them.
Such establishments contribute to the sexual objectification of women and raise concern about the welfare of women working in the clubs, the impact on the environment around the clubs; how women feel about walking around these areas and what happens to them when they do and to the general mainstreaming of the commercial sex industry.

While lap-dancing and the illusion of sexual availability become mainstreamed, rape conviction rates are falling, street harassment and casual attacks are rising and 26% of people believe that an inappropriately dressed woman is ‘asking for it’ (Amnesty/ICM, 2005).  The numbers of reported rapes around lap-dancing clubs is three times the national average (Eden, 2003).
In 2003 Lilith published a small-scale report on lap-dancing in Camden, Westminster and Islington. The report highlighted the extensive impact that lap-dance and striptease clubs had upon women in the local area, in terms of immediate dangers such as a 50% increase in reported rape, but also in terms of less measurable effects, such as increased harassment and fear of violence.  Harassment from men leaving the club or touts outside also increased significantly after the opening of a club. Venues offering adult entertainment involving nudity tend to increase perceptions of crime and potential risk, potentially seriously restricting the rights of women in the area to move about freely in safety.  These findings have been borne out by more recent research carried out by Object Leeds and Hollaback Yorkshire in spring 2013.
Where sex establishments exist, women in public areas become unwilling symbols of the illusion of sexual availability and are often the physical recipients of male harassment or rape. In the meantime young boys growing up in the area are taught that this is an acceptable way to treat women, and young women learn that this is the way they will be treated.  
Given that these venues are located within Leeds City Centre, I feel that their continued presence impacts upon all residents of Leeds and therefore I object to the renewal of these licenses. 
I look forward to the outcome of the renewal application and a response from you on the matter

Many Thanks 

<Insert your name>
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